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Smile Gets Bigger

Ralph McClurg reports on your carts 
delivered in Honduras

“These show some of the Mobility Carts that we shipped to Ocotepeque in 
southwest Honduras in 2020. I had planned to go and help assemble and 
distribute them, but could not because of the COVID travel restrictions. There 
is an organization there, the Departmental Association of the Disabled; and I 
am friends with the president of it.  We have visited together on many of my 
mission trips.   These truly make a difference in the lives of people! God 
bless you for making it possible.”

Ralph McClurg (Distribution partner since 2012.)

Woman with twisted feet receives a Pull cart.
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Test Out Your Spanish
Thanks comes through a video from 
Honduras.
For over thirteen years, Orphan Grain Train has been our steady 
and reliable distribution partner.  They ship humanitarian aid 
around the world.  Our Mobility Carts go in their international 
shipments to areas of great need.  Just this year, we shipped carts 
to their warehouse in Nebraska in February, April and October.  
We sent a total of 35 large & 20 small crank carts and 21 Pull 
carts.  The picture is a snip from the one-minute video they emailed to us.  It shares the OGT Honduran counterpart’s 
and the recipient’s thanks to you for his new Mobility Cart.  We are grateful for your support that makes these reports 
possible.

Anoth

Our autographed 
founder’s book of stories 
is still available for $20 
with all proceeds going to 
build & ship more carts.  
Or mail your check for 
$25 with postage and note 
‘Mel’s book’ in the memo 
line.

One Damned 
Good Horse
s t o r i e s ,  w i t ,  a n d  w i s d o m

 

By Mel West

Mel West’s story, or part of it, is told in the pages of this book. With well over 1000 
Facebook posts and many other writings, this book has only a fraction of his wisdom. 
And he continues to add daily to that volume. His full life includes dairy farming, US 
Marine Corps service during World War II, seminary training and Methodist ministry, 
the Office of Creative Ministries in Columbia MO, volunteer work and member of the 
Board of Directors for Habitat for Humanity and Heifer Project, work with Rainbow 
Network and Alfalit, and many others. At a time of life when most of us would be in 
full retirement, Mel founded the PET Project in 1994, which later became Mobility 
Worldwide, that as of early 2019, has produced more than 75,000 hand-operated, three-
wheeled carts that are given to leg-handicapped people in more than 100 developing 
countries around the world. Those people are lifted off the ground upon which they 
have been crawling to a life of hope and dignity.

Jeffrey Moran, after a life in academics during which he taught biology, did laboratory 
research on snake and spider venoms, and worked as a science editor, has been a 
volunteer at the Columbia MO Mobility Worldwide shop since 2010. He has 
participated in several trips to Guatemala and Kenya to distribute mobility carts to 
leghandicapped and has seen first-hand the dramatic changes in the lives of the cart 
recipients who get this gift of mobility. He has written several diverse books, from 
Far, Far Off Broadway: Outdoor Dramas of the Midwest to Thermodynamics. He has 
written more than 200 songs, mostly about scientific topics, which he has performed 
at venues from Cooper’s Landing on the Missouri River near Columbia MO to the 
Smithsonian in Washington DC.

“These witty, wise, and often moving stories represent a remarkable life. Mel West 
possesses the true storyteller’s gift for drawing in the reader with vivid imagery while, 
incidentally, capturing the heart. The happy reader will discover in these pages bite-
sized vignettes of compassion, service, love, humanity, and faith. It is a book you will 
want to return to again and again, especially when you feel in need of hope; this book 
delivers it in spades.” 

–Rev. Patricia Adams Farmer, author of Embracing a Beautiful God

9 780578 217406

90000>
ISBN 978-0-578-21740-6
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Remembering our Promises 
(Located on our website under “About”)

We promise to seek out God’s “least of these” 
persons and direct your resources to changing 
their lives.

Tax-wise tips for year-end charitable giving
The Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2021 includes two beneficial provisions that are set to expire on December 31, 
absent further legislation. You can take advantage of these tax benefits by making a year-end gift:

	 •	 If you don’t plan on itemizing deductions on your 2021 tax return, you can still take a charitable income tax 
deduction for cash gifts to Mobility Worldwide MO-Columbia and other public charities. The 2021 deduction 
is $300 for single filers and $600 for married couples filing jointly.

	 •	 If you do itemize, you can deduct cash gifts up to 100 percent of your adjusted gross income in 2021 (this will 
return to 60 percent after 2021).

Giving from an IRA 
 
A qualified charitable distribution (QCD) from an IRA is one of the most tax-advantaged ways to give because it avoids 
tax that would otherwise be due on the distribution. If you have an IRA and are age 72 or older, consider making a QCD 
directly to a public charity. Qualified charitable distributions count towards, but are not limited to, your annual required 
minimum distribution (up to $100,000 per year, per IRA owner).

Give us a call to discuss these or other longer lasting donation ideas...

“Man is m
u



Gifts Given Last Quarter:
We appreciate all the donors and families who have chosen Mobility 
Worldwide to honor or remember someone. Your gifts will be put to good 
use building and shipping Mobility Carts to others in need.

ID 515873317Advance 982665
9009

Gifts Given In Memory:
•	 Ginny Andrews by Dave Andrews
•	 Megan Ankeney by Harrold & Nancy Ankeney
•	 William Applegate by Mary Tibbs
•	 Jerry Davis by Kay & Bill St. Onge
•	 Richard Jones by First United Methodist Presbyterian Church 
•	 Loren Jung by Jess & Doris Lyons
•	 Gene Koepke by Dean & Janice Barry, Michael & Linda Thiedke, 

Central Trust Company, Irene Glaser, George & Patricia Bryan, 
Don & Doris Heide, Michael & Sharon Rapp, Michael & Sandra 
Stockton, James & Dorathea Koepke, Lisa Hall, and Timothy & 
Jo Grace

Gifts Given In Honor:
•	 Neal Blount by Inez Viles
•	 Patty Brown by Living Word UMC Men’s Ministry and 

James & Dorothy Ritts
•	 John Dann by Carla McFarland
•	 Marilyn Dodge by Zane Dodge
•	 Dr. Gregory Gilbert by Minna Appleby
•	 Jim Lee by Scott Theodore
•	 Ray and Linda McKenzie’s 60th wedding anniversary by 

Kimila & David Boyle, Kara & Donald McDaniel, Jr., and 
Kena & Andrew Neely

•	 Robert and Barbara March by Alicia Rice
•	 Ramona Orr by Dan & Kris Laux
•	 Ross Swofford by Dave & Carolyn Denton

•	 Jeff Moran by Courtney Moran
•	 Lloyd and Diana Rudloff by Kim Rudloff
•	 Lindsey Sanders by Lynn Barnett
•	 Jim & Nancy Sandfry 60th anniversary by Ray & Doris Speckhals
•	 Mary Tribble by Steve, Dovie & Rose Weston
•	 The West Family by Martin West
•	 Mel West by H. Frances & John S. Ware
•	 Mel and Barbara West by David Leuthold

Built in 2021
1,296
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Honduras.
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Another Way

After five months of an application process, our mission of mobility has been approved for a donate 
button on our Facebook page.  We regularly share news and pictures on our account.  Now if you like, 
you can also donate when you view our stories.  Gifts are deposited into our bank account the next 
month.  So far this year, Facebook has been waiving processing fees (see donate form); so 100% of your 
online gift will reach us.  Thank you for providing Mobility Carts.Our autographed 
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Remembering our Promises 
(Located on our website under “About”)

We promise to seek out God’s “least of these” 
persons and direct your resources to changing 
their lives.

Tax-wise tips for year-end charitable giving
The Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2021 includes two beneficial provisions that are set to expire on December 31, 
absent further legislation. You can take advantage of these tax benefits by making a year-end gift:

	 •	 If you don’t plan on itemizing deductions on your 2021 tax return, you can still take a charitable income tax 
deduction for cash gifts to Mobility Worldwide MO-Columbia and other public charities. The 2021 deduction 
is $300 for single filers and $600 for married couples filing jointly.

	 •	 If you do itemize, you can deduct cash gifts up to 100 percent of your adjusted gross income in 2021 (this will 
return to 60 percent after 2021).

Giving from an IRA 
 
A qualified charitable distribution (QCD) from an IRA is one of the most tax-advantaged ways to give because it avoids 
tax that would otherwise be due on the distribution. If you have an IRA and are age 72 or older, consider making a QCD 
directly to a public charity. Qualified charitable distributions count towards, but are not limited to, your annual required 
minimum distribution (up to $100,000 per year, per IRA owner).

Give us a call to discuss these or other longer lasting donation ideas...

“Man is most uniquely human when he turns obstacles into 
opportunities.”

- Eric Hoffer



Mobility Cart Donation Slip
Yes! I want to give the GIFT OF MOBILITY 
to a person whose legs do not function.

My check is enclosed for:

Make check payable to Mobility Worldwide 
MO-Columbia and mail to:
4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr
Columbia, MO 65201-8296                                                    573-886-7877

$__________ for __________ carts at 
$300.00 each.

$_________ for _________ set of tires.
Set of 3 tires & wheels at $60 for each cart.

Name:  ________________________
Address: _______________________
City, State, Zip: 
__________________
Email:  ________________________
Organization, if any:  _____________
______________________________

Contact Us
4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr, Columbia, MO 65201-8296    •    Shop Hours: M – F 8 am to 3 pm

Telephone: 573-886-7877    Email: info@giftofmobility.org    Web: www.giftofmobility.org

Your Caring Added Up
Within 2 months, you sent 175 gifts of $42,941 toward the $42,000 
summer match offer.   One donor has already given his match, and 
the remaining match is on the way.  All of your gifts will cover a lot of 
wheels, tires, shipping and more.  THANK YOU!!

T
Th
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October 	 31	 world	 Orphan Grain Train, NE

October 	 50	 Kenya	 combine with FL mobility shop

September	 181	 Kenya	 Partners for Care
			   (and 50 Mini-marts,  used: 1 wheelchair, 16 foldable walkers, 10 crutches, 14 canes)

September	 14	 Angola & Guinea	 Alfalit 

August 	 49	 Mexico	 Aztec Ministry

July	 9	 Nicaragua	 Rainbow Network

July	 191	 Kenya	 Partners for Care (and 50 Mini-marts)

Recent Shipments: Carts, Country 
and Distribution Partner

T



2021 Is A Roller 
Coaster Year

Hang on, we are going for a ride!!!!   If COVID is not enough of a ride, then 
watch what it has done to the production and supply side of production.  Back 
in September, we built the last Large cart.  We need the front wheels for the chain to 
wrap around.  Marastar says they have two containers in the lineup off Long Beach 
coast.  Maybe we will see some in early November.  Most of the 21 MW shops are 
shuttered as well.  We are waiting on our ship to come in!!!!

So next in line is powder coating problems.  A shortage of powder has caused our 
Orscheln’s donated powder coating to cease as well.  So, we have been buying powder at 
Pro Powder Coating in Russellville at half price.  A painted frame is $15.00, a fork $5.00 
and small parts $2.00.  Support Orscheln for the heck of a deal they have given MW all 
these years.

Oh, by the way, the Peer chain was also in short supply for a couple of months.  And the 
Pull tongues also and Pull forks as well, we have run out.  

So, we have continued to build parts and get ahead for when the wheels arrive.  We 
have scaled down volunteers and continue to build parts.  When will it start again?  
Just not sure.

With all that said, the shipping for moving carts around the USA has risen to about 
$35.00 to move a cart.  We have shipped 50 Small carts to Penney Farms, FL, for a load 
to Kenya.  We also shipped an assortment of carts to Orphan Grain Train in Norfolk, 
NE, for their worldwide shipments.

So as slow as it seems, we still need donations to buy the more expensive parts that welding and wood create 
each week.  The supply chain is due to catch up.  We encourage you to consider giving this holiday season and to 
also make your yearend contributions to your favorite nonprofit.  Of course, we hope that Mobility Worldwide MO - 
Columbia continues to be one of your favorites.  It is very special to know that we help a student get his college degree 
and others to be mobile in their village.

Help me to visit your church or service club.  I travel widely as much as I can schedule.  Check with your pastor or 
missions chairperson and help me to attend your church with a cart and to tell our story.  No church is too small.  See 
you cranking around real soon.

SAVE A DATE:  Craft Beer and Carts 2022 is set for Sunday, July 17, at the MU Health Pavilion City Park by the 
ARC in Columbia.

- Gary Moreau, Executive Director

Missing wheels for front drive 
so the chain can wrap around.

Repeating this year, Mobility Worldwide MO-Columbia is participating in CoMoGives during December (Boone 
county drive). It will begin with Giving Tuesday on November 30th.  Our goal is $20,000.  Let’s see if we can break last 
year’s record.  The people we serve are your brothers and sisters around the world.  Your continued support is always 
appreciated.



Our mission: Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia’s mission is to provide appropriate mobility 
for all of God’s children in need. We seek to provide mobility first for those in greatest need and 

with the least resources in poor or underdeveloped countries.

MO – Columbia

®

4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr
Columbia, MO 65201-8296
United States of America

Smile Gets Bigger

Ralph McClurg reports on

delivered in Honduras

Smile Gets Bigger (Continued)

“Julio had no use of his deformed legs and feet.
He walked on his hands.”

“The smile got bigger when told that he could keep it!”

(continued on last page)


